Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Could you please provide the following information regarding the applications and offers for primary school places within your local authority, relating to entry into primary school in September 2015.

1. The total places available in all primary schools;

2. Applications received from parents of home applicants  (children living in the area of the local authority);

3. Percentage of offers made to applicants of a) First preference b) Second preference c) Third preference d) One of top three preferences e) Any preferred school f) A non preferred school g) no offer

4. Of all offers, percentage a) of a school within LA b) of a school in another LA

ANSWER:  
This request refers to the application results given to applicants on National Offer Day which is 16th April. There is a statutory duty to release application results on that day and we do not provide or publish data until that date. This information will be available on 16 April and a press release is always released on National Offer Day detailing the results and therefore this information is exempt as it is intended for future publication in line with S22 of the Act.  This letter acts as S17 refusal notice in respect of this part of your request.

The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Information Governance Team

Leicester City Council
First Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester, LE1 6UB
E-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.
